
Notice of Rulemaking  
 

Please take notice that the Board of Trustees of the Arkansas Public Employees Retirement 

System, 124 West Capitol Avenue, Suite 400, Little Rock, AR 72201 has voted to amend the 

following regulation:  

“APERS REGULATION 103 – EMPLOYER CONTRIBUTION RATE   
 
In accordance with the provisions of A.C.A. 24-2-701 the Board of Trustees will establish 
the employer contribution rate for both the state and local divisions to take effect on July 
1st of each year.” 

APERS REGULATION 103 – EMPLOYER CONTRIBUTION RATE permits the APERS 

Board of Trustees to set the employer contribution rate for both state and local divisions.  

 

By unanimous vote, the APERS Board of Trustees hereby finds and determines that there exists 

peril to the public health, safety and welfare of Arkansas citizens who participate in APERS, if 

an employer contribution rate is not set.  

 

Copies of this proposed amendment are available for inspection and copying during normal 

business hours, 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., at APERS¹s principal offices, 124 West Capitol Avenue, 

Suite 400, Little Rock, AR 72201 and written public comment concerning these regulations may 

be addressed to: Jessica Middleton, Arkansas Public Employees Retirement System, 124 West 

Capitol Avenue, Suite 400, Little Rock, AR 72201. The public hearing on these rules will held 

be Friday, September 8, 2017, at 10:00 a.m. in the fourth floor conference room in APERS’s 

main offices, 124 West Capitol Avenue, Suite 400, Little Rock, AR 72201. 

 


